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Dear Praying Churches and Families,                                      June 2019       

This past January I wrote to you all to let you know about the ministry 
changes that were going to be taking place in my ministry.  Through much 
prayer and godly advice from men and women whom I consider my 
advisors, I surrendered to the will of God, to leave my job on the local 
military post of Hohenfels, Germany to become a full time missionary.  
Since then, things have been moving very quickly for me.  I have started a 
bit of deputation by visiting churches here in Germany and was taken on by 
two military works. Praise the Lord!                                               
Blessings:  Pastor Bill Ensley, the pastor that I work with in Hohenfels has 
helped me a lot with advice regarding finances, calling pastors and even 
giving me a few contacts within the United States.  Hohenfels Baptist 
Church volunteered to pay for my new prayer cards and retractable banner.  
Many of my friends and contacts have given me new contacts to make 
which has been immensely helpful.  My mission board “World Wide New 
Testament Baptist Missions” has supported me as I prepare for this change 
through training, group support, contact lists, etc. and is always willing to 
answer any question that I might have.  And Keith Klaus a fellow 
missionary in Germany (and my brother-in-law has) helped me design my 
prayer cards, make my video presentation and basically anything else that I 
need.  I am very blessed to have these people in my life and hope they 
know how much I appreciate them.                                                             
But the greatest blessing that I’ve had up until this point was the phone call 
I received after church a few weeks ago.  My sister, Christi White called to 
tell me that her young niece received Christ as her Saviour through the 
testimony I gave during my ministry presentation at her church. Praise the 
Lord for His leading!                                                                        
Answered Prayer:  -One of the things I began praying about in the very 
beginning of this journey was for a few people in our church to step up to 
take over my duties in the church, and as of the beginning of May, that 
prayer was answered as 4 people in the church have begun filling this need.       
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                   “O magnify the Lord with me, and let us exalt his name together.”  Psalm 34:3 
O 
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“This I recall to my 
mind, therefore have I 

hope. It is of the Lord’s 
mercies that we are not 
consumed, because his 
compassions fail not. 
They are new every 

morning: great is thy 
faithfulness.” 

Lamentations 3:21-23 

-The Lord has provided a prophet’s chamber for me in Wyoming that I can 
use for as long as I am in the area visiting churches on deputation.               
-I have friends and family all over the country who have offered me a place 
to stay as I travel across the country.    

Prayer Requests:                                                                                      
Please continue to pray for Hohenfels Baptist Church.                                                  
Pray that I will have safety in my travels.                                                                               
Pray that I’ll be able to raise the support in one year. 

Future Ministries opportunities:                                                    
Ladies Bible studies                                                              
Homeschool classes                                                                                      
German language ministries (eg. VBS, Children’s Church, etc.)                                                                      
Hospital ministry                                                                     
Secretarial services for the church     
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Thank you and God bless, 
 

Lisa Kendrick 
Missionary to the Military 

in Hohenfels, Germany 
at Hohenfels Baptist Church 

Since 2004 
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